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Headteacher’s Message  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I can’t quite believe we’ve reached the final newsletter of the 2024–25 academic year- what a year it’s 

been! Time really has flown, and it’s brought with it a host of memories, milestones and proud 

moments for our school community. 

First and foremost, a huge thank you to the loyal and supportive band of parents who have played 

such an important part in the life of the school this year. Whether you’ve helped with transport to 

sporting events, supported on trips or History off the Page Days, or guided your child through a 

tricky homework project - every bit of help has made a difference. However big or small, your 

contributions are truly valued. 

A special thank you must go to our generous FIPs team. From discos to fundraising events, you’ve 

created joyful experiences for our children and raised vital funds in the process. With budgets tighter 

than ever, your efforts have made a real difference. Thanks to your support, we’ve been able to begin 

revamping our Forest School and enhancing our outdoor learning provision—an area we’re excited 

to keep developing next year. These improvements will benefit children across the school for years 

to come, and we’re so grateful for your continued backing. 

To our incredible staff team: thank you. Every single member of our team works tirelessly to make 

school life enriching, supportive and inspiring for our children. It’s a privilege to lead such a 

dedicated and compassionate group of people, and I know we are well placed for continued success 

thanks to their efforts. This includes our committed governing body, who work quietly behind the 

scenes to help us make Perryfields the best it can be. 

As always, the end of the school year also brings goodbyes. We say a fond farewell and thank you 

to Miss Howlett, who returned to Perryfields to support us this year—we wish her every happiness 

in her next chapter. We also say goodbye to Mr Taylor, who has supported us with PE this year—

thank you for your energy and enthusiasm. Your contributions have been truly appreciated. 

And finally—to the reason we’re all here—our wonderful children. Each one brings something special 

to our school. This year, they’ve embraced our ‘Not a Moment Wasted’ ethos and shown our school 

values in action, every day. A special mention goes to our Year 6 leavers, who have made us 

incredibly proud with their outstanding SATs results. You are ready for the next step, and we will 

miss you—but we can’t wait to hear about all you go on to achieve. 

Thank you once again for being part of this community—it really is something special. Wishing you 

all a restful, happy, and well-deserved summer break. 

With warmest thanks, 

Samantha Edwards 

Headteacher 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Coming Up  
 

Tuesday 22nd July End of Year Whole School Perfomance – email sent 

Tuesday 22nd July School Finishes at 1.30pm  

 

Lunch menu for the last two days 
 

Monday 21st July 25 
Pizza & Salad Bar 
Jacket Potato with fillings 
Ham, Cheese or Tuna Baguette 
 
Tuesday 22nd July 25 - Baguette Day - No Jacket Potatoes 
Ham, Cheese or Tuna Baguette 
 

 
 
 

Pupil of the Week 
 

Cowell:  Hope 
Seuss:  Hugo 

Walliams:  Adhya 
Lewis:  Harry 

Dahl:  James H 
Rowling:  Oliver 
Tolkien:  Nathan 

Morpurgo:  Chloe 
Pullman:  Oswyn 

 

Award for 
Outstanding Manners 

Holly – Morpurgo Class 
Sam – Pullman Class 

 
PE Award 

Aidan – Lewis Class 
 

Mrs Siddall’s Attendance Award 
Walliams Class - 98.8% 

ATTENDANCE 

 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%.  The government has clarified the 
position regarding the term ‘regular’ attendance.  It means children must be in 
school EVERY DAY.  Every second counts at Perryfields.  We must work together to 
improve attendance and punctuality even more. 
                                                                                          
             

Year 3 95.9% 

Year 4 94.9% 

Year 5 90.7% 

Year 6 96.2% 

 
 

Year 6 

Data Protection update; Please be advised the school’s email inbox will be monitored intermittently 
during the school closure period. Should you require information, many of the school policies are 
available on our website; https://www.perryfields-jun.essex.sch.uk/page/school-policies/137246 
Including our Privacy notices and Subject Access Request policy. 

 

https://www.perryfields-jun.essex.sch.uk/page/school-policies/137246


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


